
 

HALOGEN YOUNG LEADERS DAY 

 

NEWSLETTER                              Friday, 25th March 2022  

Some of our Grade 6 Leaders attended the Halogen Young Leaders Day at the Melbourne Convention Centre. We 
caught the train very early and watched the sun rise as we travelled into the city. We listened to some very 
inspirational leaders including Lachie Smart, Guy Edmonds, Cate Campbell and Damien Fleming. We also learnt 
some new dance moves from Dean and Ezra from Dance Curriculum. Some words that really stuck with students 
were: Resilience—Sacrifice—Passion—Goals 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays this coming week:                     

Hannah Rutledge, Levy Willow, Lucas Watts,      

Charlie Philippe, Madeline Downie, 

Billymay Stavrou, Blake Benham, 

Meeka Gardam, Mia Veitch, 

Millicent Praag, Evelina Arnott and 

Tian Harris   

 

                                                                

@ KPS 
March 
 

Tuesday 29th  

School Tour (refer page 10 for details) 
 

April  
 

Friday 8th  

House Colours Day 

Last day of Term 1– 2.30pm finish 
 

Tuesday 26th 

First day of Term 2 
 

June  
 

Friday 24th 

CSEF Applications  Due 

 

Bus Zone 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield Road clear at all times for buses to park.  We have at least 
two buses daily that use the Lancefield Road bus zone.  There is no car parking from the school crossing 

through until the disabled parking bays. 

 

 
 

 

 

School Crossings 

For the safety of all students, parents and our lovely Crossing Supervisors, we ask all drivers to please stop at the 
school crossings when you see the Crossing Supervisor with their sign pointing out towards the road and remain 

stationary until the Crossing Supervisor is back on the footpath.  

 

 

COLLECTING YOUR CHILD FROM SCHOOL EARLY 

We would like to make families aware of our pick up procedures for collecting students early.  

 Staff can only arrange for children to come to the office once a parent/guardian arrives at the office. 

Children cannot be waiting for parent/guardians in the office prior to your arrival.   

Please allow an extra 5 to 10 minutes prior to needing to depart the school. 

Please also be mindful that it is difficult for children to hear announcements whilst out in the playground 

enjoying themselves, should you need to collect them during break times it may take us quite a bit 

longer. 

 

Facebook  
 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 
please direct any questions/queries/concerns to the 
school directly via kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or 
by calling the office on 03 5782 1268.ng the office on 
03 5782 1268. 



 

 

 

 
 

Thanks and Gratitude—KPS Staff Team 

As we are all aware, the implementation of a “living with COVID” approach across our nation has seen an 

inevitable rise in case numbers. Like many areas of our economy, the impact of quarantine and close contact 

isolation requirements has had a significant effect on the availability of school staff. In our immediate area, 

some schools have had to return to remote learning because of staffing shortages. Farther afield in areas such 

as Shepparton, schools have implemented a 4-day week due to staffing shortages.  

 

The good news for KPS is that we have been able to manage staff absences without resorting to these 

measures. Over the last number of weeks, we have used members of our leadership team to backfill classroom 

teacher absences. Additionally, our good relationship with casual relief teacher agencies has ensured that we 

have had far more access to casual replacement teachers than other schools. When have had to combine or 

“split” grades, we have tried to ensure that students are “split” to a teacher that they are familiar with, and 

where possible, work within their current year level.  

 

These measures have allowed us to manage absences in a way that is “the best-case scenario” given the staffing 

resources that are available to schools. I would like to acknowledge the flexibility of our leadership team and 

teachers in being able to respond to this challenge in the best interests of our students. 
 

Smile Squad at KPS 

The Victorian Government offers free dental care to school aged students through the Smile Squad program. 

The Smile Squad program offers free annual oral health examinations and free follow-up treatment for all 

children attending Victorian government schools. In 2022, the Smile Squad will be visiting Kilmore Primary 

School and parents can choose to avail of this service if they wish. When dates have been confirmed, I will 

forward these to the community. 
 

School Council 2022 – Community Engagement Focus 

On Wednesday, our School Council held its first meeting for 2022. The major focus for our School Council in 

2022 is community engagement and our council are committed to having a thriving community engagement 

program for 2022. Over the course of the year, we are looking forward to having a rich program of events on 

site that our community can participate in.  

 

Halogen Young Leaders Day – Report Back 

On Wednesday, Mrs. Rowe and I took 15 of our school leaders to the Halogen Young Leaders’ Day at the 

Melbourne Convention Centre. Our leaders were inspired by the stories of swimmer Cate Campbell, aviator 

Lachie Smart, writer Guy Edmonds and cricketer Damien Fleming. I was incredibly impressed by the detailed 

notes that our students took on the day and the insights that they have shared since returning to school. At next 

week’s assembly, some of our leaders will be sharing their learning from the day. On the day, KPS was also the 

lucky winner of a full day session with the Dance Curriculum company. Later in the year, Dance Curriculum will 

visit our school and hold a full day of dance workshops with our students. I am looking forward to learning some 

new moves with the kids! 

 

 
All the best, 
 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

      Connecting With Kimberly 

 Random Act of Kindness 

 
 

 

 My child is anxious, what can I do? Webinar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

Mon, Thur and Fri 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

I can be contacted via email:                    

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au or 

5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing 

needs at any time.   

Our Random Act of Kindness and Kilmore Pantry Supplies initiative is an important part of our wellbeing 

approach at KPS. Thank you to the families who have continued to provide additional pantry supplies 

and nominated families to receive hampers. If you would like to nominate a family, please contact me 

on 5782 1268 or via kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au. 

Join this webinar to explore some practical ideas to soothe children with stress and anxiety. Alison 

Krusec will look at what anxiety is and how it impacts children’s bodies and behaviours and reflect on 

skills and strategies that can be utilised to help calm stress and activities that work for a range of 

learning styles and settings. This webinar is suitable for parents and carers of children aged 3 years to 12 

years old. 

Date: Wednesday 6th April 2022 

Time: 7:00-7:30pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Registration and online details can be found here:                                                                                                                        

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/my-child-is-anxious-what-can-i-do-tickets-294910373867 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fe%2Fmy-child-is-anxious-what-can-i-do-tickets-294910373867&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C682ad4d0246f432513cd08da0d2ff3c9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec


 

 

 

 

 

 

Part 5: Summary 

Parent and Carer video series. 
This program is an important part of our school’s effort to look after the mental health of our community.                       

In the final part of The Resilience Project's digital series, Hugh shares an important message about allowing our children to 

experience adversity. 

 

The key to building resilience in our children is allowing them to experience failure, hardship, disappointment etc. As  parents 

we can be too quick to resolve our children's challenges which can deprive our children of enormous growth opportunities. 

These typically happen when we experience failure and uncertainty. As parents we should be there for our children when they 

fail, but not fight their battles for them.   

 
View Part 5 of the series here -  Summary https://theresilienceproject.com.au/parent-and-carer-hub-hugh/  

Thank you for participating in this Parent and Carer Digital Presentation series. You can re-watch the videos and access 
activities and resources anytime via the Parent & Carer Hub.  

You can also stay up to date with The Resilience Project news and events by signing up to their Newsletter. 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd5fe755e250f4c6a398e08da0dfd4649%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637837678695310023%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2Fparent-and-carer-hub-hugh%2F&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd5fe755e250f4c6a398e08da0dfd4649%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C63783
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.com.au%2Fparent-and-carer-hub-hugh%2F&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd5fe755e250f4c6a398e08da0dfd4649%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C63783
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Feepurl.com%2FdN1Jug&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cd5fe755e250f4c6a398e08da0dfd4649%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637837678695310023%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey


 

\\ 

Drink Bottles 

All students need to bring a  
drink bottle to school.  

 

Visitors 

 

Anyone remaining onsite at Kilmore Primary 

School for more than 15 minutes must sign in as a 

visitor at the office.   

 Late Arrivals 

If your child arrives after  
8.50am please ensure they 
go to the office to be signed 
in.  
If they are not signed in you 
will receive an SMS stating 
that your child is away. 

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside.  

 

Canteen  

The online ordering system for the canteen is still being finalised.   

To place an order for recess or lunch, write on an envelope your child’s name and 

class, recess or lunch and what they wish to order, enclose money and children place their order in 

their classroom lunch order tub.  Orders are delivered to classrooms for recess snack and lunch eating times. 

Students are also able to purchase some items over the counter at recess and lunchtime such as icy-poles etc 

 

 

 

 

Be proud of our school 

Always put your rubbish in       

the bin 



 

School Tours 
Term 1 2022 

 

 

Wednesday 16th March 9:30am 

Tuesday 29th March 9:30am 
 

Please click on your preferred date above to RSVP   

35 Lancefield Road, Kilmore (office entry is via Sutherland Street) 

Ph 03 5782 1268       Email Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

 

 Mathematics News with Captain Marvel 

 Maths is Everywhere!! 
Seth in 3R bought in the shed from a pet python to show to the class. Everyone was 
impressed by how long it was. We couldn’t help ourselves and had to get right into 
some Mathematics investigations. We had to use two 1 metre rulers to measure the 
shed. It was 175cm long! Then we just had to know if anyone was longer (taller) than 
the shed. Here are some photos of 3R investigating. 

https://forms.gle/8R2ibm8noWCz8pHf6
https://forms.gle/VwGZoQq4qWQJSTP38




 

 

Mobile Phones 

 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand their mobile phones 

in to the office each morning and collect at the end of each day. 

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose (pictured). 

2022 Prep CSEF Uniform Package 

 
 
  

Applications for the 2022 Prep CSEF Uniform Package are now open and can be placed via our                
online application portal.  
 
Information sheets for schools & families, plus the order form - can be found on our website and 
downloaded as required.   
 
Please note the following; 
-  Vouchers issued will have an expiry and must be redeemed before the expiration date 
-  Once vouchers have been issued, we are unable to exchange items for “change of mind” 
-  Applications for this package will close at the end of Term 3, 2022 
 
In order for a student to be eligible to receive the 2022 Prep Uniform Package the student must be 
a Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) recipient.                                                                 
To find out more, visit the Department of Education & Training website. 
  
If you could kindly forward this communication to all relevant staff within your school, it would be 
appreciated. 
 
Should you have any questions about this package, please contact our Applications Support team 
on 8769 8400 between the hours of 8.30am - 4.30pm, Monday to Friday or email us at :           
contact@ssr.net.au  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3Df491527f17%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D1aa73cf425%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D4a8de82c45%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fssr.us18.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D72b109922a98240c4eb04fe13%26id%3D1f0e5b02ac%26e%3D88029ae190&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C9364114701bb49f2988c08da0c870949%7
mailto:contact@ssr.net.au?subject=2022%20Prep%20CSEF%20Uniform%20Package


FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 
 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
 
 
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond 
the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out 
on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part 
of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking the link 
between a student’s background and their outcomes. 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       

FUND (CSEF) 

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences 
in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper 
understanding of how the world works while sports teach 
teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a 
healthy curriculum. 

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist 
eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities. 

 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum 
seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, 
excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your 
child. 

 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

$125 for primary school students 

$225 for secondary school students 

HOW TO APPLY 

 
New applicants should contact the school office to   
obtain a CSEF application form or download from 
the website below.  

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if 
any of the following changes have occurred: 

• new student enrolments; your child 
has started or changed schools this year. 

• Changed family circumstances; such 
as a change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 

  

MORE INFORMATION 
 

For more information about CSEF visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/
csef.aspx  

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


 



 






